
KENILWORTH
The Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce is an affiliate of the Gateway Regional Chamber of Commerce.

BUSINESS • LIFE KENILWORTH CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

Issue #41 June 2011

You may just show up
to a Kenilworth

Chamber Meeting, but
we would like a head
count. Please let us
know if you plan on

attending by calling the
Chamber office, by

calling 908-352-0900 or
via email to

helendurish@
gatewaychamber.com.
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NEXT CHAMBER
MEETING:

WEDNESDAY
JUNE 8

8:30 am TO 10:00 am
at

GARDEN STATE
COMMUNITY BANK

15 Market St.
Kenilworth, NJ
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KENILWORTH CHAMBER AWARDS THREE SCHOLARSHIPS
The Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce recently awarded

three Kenilworth, New Jersey high school seniors with a
$1000 scholarship each for their continued education.

Nine students submitted applications for the scholarships
during the course of the school year and at their last Chamber
meeting, the members of the Kenilworth Chamber of
Commerce awarded the prizes.

Ms. Sephanie Hand, who will be graduating from Union
County Academy for Allied Health Sciences, Ms. Victoria
Bihler, who will be graduating from Union County Academy
for Information Technology, and Ms. Kathryn Nieves who
will be graduating from David Brearley High School accepted
their awards in a small ceremony that took place at the
Kenilworth Public Library on the afternoon of May 24, 2011.

The ceremony was attended by Isabel Coronel of Access
Self Storage, Chairman of the Kenilworth Chamber of
Commerce, and the families of each student.

Ms. Hand will attend Charleston Southern University, Ms.
Bihler will attend The College of New Jersey, and Ms. Nieves
will attend Centenary College in the Fall of 2011.

The Kenilworth Chamber has been raising money for these
scholarships through its Street Banner Program and through
the Taste of Kenilworth each fall.

Chamber president Isabel Coronel noted that the group was

(above l-r) Victoria Bihler, Isabel Coronel - Chairwoman
Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce, Kathryn Nieves &

Stephanie Hand

ADVERTISING IN THIS NEWSPAPER
Each month this newspaper is

mailed to every home and
business in Kenilworth.

Reserve your space in the next
issue. Call Tina today

at 908-418-5586 or email
info@rennamedia.com

very pleased to again be able to offer the scholarships this
year. “We couldn’t do it without the support of the
community. Thank you to everyone who comes out the
Taste each year. It’s a great event and a very worthy cause.”

The Kenilworth Chamber salutes the winners of this
year’s scholarships!

UNION COUNTY COLLEGE OFFERS FREE WORKFORCE SKILLS
TRAINING TO EMPLOYEES OF LOCAL BUSINESSES

Union County College offers free courses in basic-skills
training for the employees of local businesses through a
unique partnership of the New Jersey Business and Industry
Association (NJBIA), the New Jersey Community College
Consortium, and the New Jersey Department of Labor and
Workforce Development.

Through the grant-funded NJBIA Project, employees can

be trained at one of Union County College’s conveniently
located campuses in Elizabeth or Cranford, or on-site at the
participating business facility. Training is available in the
following areas: Computer Applications (Windows,
Outlook, Excel, Word), Mathematics and Measurement,
Communications (verbal, written and customer relations),
and English as a Second Language.

Open enrollment classes are available at the UCC
Elizabeth and Cranford campuses. For a complete schedule
and registration forms and instructions, visit the Industry-
Business Institute page at www.ucc.edu. (Click on NJBIA
Computer Course Offerings.) Companies may also arrange
classes for their employees at a time and location for their
convenience, either one of UCC’s campus locations or at
your business facility.

Learning more about the NJBIA Project program or to
reserve classes for your company, please contact Lisa
Raudelunas Hiscano at (908) 965-2358, or e-mail her at
Hiscano@ucc.edu. Put “NJBIA Project” in the subject line.



I would first like to thank all of the young adults who took part in the
Borough’s annual Youth in Government Day on May 25, 2011. Anthony
Renda, Hope Bera, Michael Mossucco, Alicia Casamento, Shelby Loza,
Matthew Curtin, Ashley Oriol, as Mayor and council took over our jobs
at the meeting. Also participating were Conchetta Aronowitz, Paval
Patel, Christine Coppola, Antonio Altamirano, Maria Angela Bui and

Rajiv Dave. This is one of my favorite meetings. It provides the participants with a small
glimpse of what the governing body does.

I again want to thank Merck for their participation on this special day. As its predecessor,
Schering Plough, had done for decades, Merck hosted the participating students to a tour of
their tremendous Research & Development facility followed by lunch.

A new memorial for the victims of September 11th who had close ties to the Borough is
being constructed. The memorial will feature a piece of a beam from the World Trade
Center which was given to our Fire Department in recognition of their response to the
tragedy on September 1, 2001. This massive beam is twisted and distorted from the
bombing and brings home the magnitude of what happened.

I would like to thank the PBA, VFW, and the Fire Department for their help in planning
the memorial. I would particularly like to recognize both Bob Vesselli and Dave Kokai for
their help in designing the memorial. They will also be instrumental in its construction.

I am asking for donations to this project in order to defray the cost to the Borough. All
donations can be made to the Pride in Kenilworth Committee, and should be sent to
Borough Hall, 567 Boulevard, Kenilworth, NJ. Please note on your check that the donation
is being made for the September 11th Memorial.

Mayor Kathi Fiamingo

KENILWORTH
BUSINESS • LIFE

Kenilworth Business Life is published by Renna Media
in cooporation with the Kenilworth Chamber of
Commerce, which is an affiliate of the Gateway Regional
Chamber of Commerce.

Over three thousand newspapers are printed monthly
and distributed free to every postal patron in Kenilworth.

Although great care has been taken to ensure the
information contained within is accurate, Gateway
Regional Chamber of Commerce assumes no liability for
errors or omissions.

Gateway Regional Chamber of Commerce welcomes
the comments and concerns of its readers put into writing
and sent to:

ADVERTISING & PRESS RELEASES
Inquiries concerning advertising and
submissions of press releases can be made
to Renna Media LLC via phone, fax or
email to:

TINA RENNA
Email: TinaRenna@RennaMedia.com

Phone: 908-418-5586 • Fax: 908-709-9209

P.O. Box 300 • Elizabeth, NJ 07207-0300
908-352-0900 • 908-352-0865 Fax

Email us at info@gatewaychamber.com

Vice President: Kate Conroy
kateconroy@gatewaychamber.com

Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce Chairwoman
Isabel Coronel: 908-259-1020
Kenilworth@access-store.com

KENILWORTH, NJ
www.kenilworthnj.com

MAYOR:
Kathi Fiamingo

COUNCIL MEMBERS:
Salvatore Candarella Peter Corvelli

Scott Klinder Brian Joho
Kevin Leary Fred Pugliese

BOROUGH PHONE NUMBERS
Emergency ...........................................................911
Police Department ......................................276-1700
Fire Prevention ...........................................276-8935
Borough Clerk ............................................276-9090
Tax Office ..................................................276-5800
Board of Health ..........................................276-2740
Building Inspector ......................................276-5802
Public Works ..............................................276-5073
Library ........................................................276-2451
Senior Center .............................................272-7743
Kenilworth Board of Education .................276-5936

www.kenilworthschools.org
© 2008 Contents of this newsletter cannot be reproduced
without written consent from the Gateway Regional
Chamber of Commerce.

GOVERNING BODY OF THE BOROUGH OF KENILWORTH
All meetings are held in Borough Hall,
567 Boulevard.

JUNE 6, 2011
Work Sessions to start at 7:30 p.m. in the
right hand Meeting Room, Second Floor.

JUEN 8, 2011
Regular Meetings to start at 8:00 p.m. in the
Council Chambers.

PLANNING BOARD MEETINGS
JUNE 23, 2011

A work session meeting will begin at 7:30
p.m., followed by a regular meeting to begin at
8:00 p.m.
KENILWORTH BOARD OF EDUCATION

All meetings begin at 7:30 pm and are held in
the Board Conference Room at David Brearley
Middle/High School at 401 Monroe Avenue.
JUEN 13 Regular Meeting

UPCOMING MEETINGS
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MEMO FROM THE MAYOR

JOIN KENILWORTH
RECREATION
ON FACEBOOK

KENILWORTH ON CH. 45
Kenilworth has a new local government

channel on Verizon TV. Channel 45 has started
airing replays of Kenilworth Council meetings
and Union County Freeholder Meetings. A
Bulletin Board is played in between broadcasts
with upcoming events
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Through the combined efforts of Mayor
Fiamingo, Chief Grady, the Kenilworth PBA,
the Kenilworth Fire Department and Rescue
Squad and the Veteran’s of Foreign Wars Post
2230, the tenth anniversary of the attack on the
World Trade Center will be commemorated with
a new memorial to the three individuals from the
Borough who were killed in the attack.

Instrumental in both the design and the
installation of the memorial are Bob Vesselli of
Vesselli Landscape & Design and Dave Kokai of
Dave’s Landscaping. “Bob and Dave are
donating a great deal of their time and expertise
to this project and it cannot be completed
without them”, said Bob Jeans, Commander of
the VFW Post 2230. When Commander Jeans
was asked by Chief Grady to become a part of
the planning committee he immediately thought
of both Bob and Dave. “I was thrilled that Bob
and Dave agreed to help”, said Mayor Kathi
Fiamingo, “We absolutely could not have
afforded to do this project without their help and
I just can’t thank them enough.”

SEPTEMBER 11th MEMORIAL IN PLANNING STAGES
Included in the design will be a three foot

portion of a steel beam from the twin towers at
the Trade Center which was given to the
Kenilworth Fire Department as a result of their
responding on the day of the attack. “The KFD
is proud to contribute this piece of history to the
Borough’s memorial”, said Chief Lewis
Giordino. The Department plans to incorporate
a larger piece of the beam in a monument to be
established at the Fire Department building at a
later date.

Sgt. Robert Kaulfers, Mr. John Tobin and Mr.
John Ueltzhoeffer each had significant ties to the
Borough of Kenilworth when their lives were
cut short by the terrorist attack on the World
Trade Center on September 11, 2001. Both
SgtKaulfers and Mr. Tobin were living in the
Borough at the time of their deaths. John
Ueltzhoeffer was born and raised in the Borough
and his father, John, was a member of Borough
council from 1976-1984.

The Pride in Kenilworth Committee is
accepting donations to defray the costs of the

memorial. All checks should be sent to Pride in
Kenilworth Committee, 9/11 Memorial Project,
567 Boulevard, Kenilworth, NJ 07033. “All
donations are welcome”, said Mayor Fiamingo,
“We know that all the residents of Kenilworth
will want to help with this Project. If everyone
donated even a small amount we would be able
to completely cover the costs of this project.”
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Summertime is a difficult season to keep food pantries stocked and St.
Theresa’s food pantry is dangerously low at this time of year and needs
the community to help replenish it to continue to meet demands.

No appointment is necessary to make a donation. Non-perishable
goods and gift cards to any supermarket can be left in the Crying Room
in the church on Sundays. Monday through Friday donations can be
dropped off at the Rectory during business hours 9 am – 5 pm. Items most
needed: tuna fish, canned meats, cereal, rice canned soups with meat,
peanut butter, pasta sauces, sugar

Supermarket gift cards and checks made payable to
St. Theresa’s can be mailed to:
Social Concerns c/o The Church of Saint Theresa,
541 Washington Avenue, Kenilworth, NJ 07033.
For more information contact: The Church of Saint Theresa,
908-272-444, email: SaintTheresa@iCatholicZone.com.

ST. THERESA’S FOOD PANTRY
NEEDS STOCKING

FUNDRAISERS FOR A DAVID BREARLEY
STUDENT IN NEED!

Submitted by: Mr. David Novak
Michael Bibbo is a junior at David Brearley High School. He has been

diagnosed with Primary Lymphedema and needs our help. Michael needs
surgery that is not available in the USA. This surgery is not covered by
insurance and is expected to exceed $90,000.00. Please help to raise
funds for Michael’s surgery. There was a Pasta Night fundraiser on
Saturday May 21st 2011. A huge “Thank You” goes out to all of you that
supported this very charitable event. There is another fundraiser on
Friday, June 10th 2011 from 7:00 PM until 12:00 AM at the Kenilworth
VFW Hall located at 33 South 21st Street in Kenilworth, NJ. Musical
entertainment will be provided by the Starlyte band, and a cash bar will
be open all evening. There will be raffles, a bake sale, and more. Tickets
are $25.00 at the door or $20.00 if purchased in advance on the Web site
(www.thebibbofund.com). Donations made above the ticket price will
help reach the goal. If you are unable to attend the fundraiser but would
like to help, donations can be made by mail or on the Website. Please
show Mike and his family your support. All money raised will pay for
the surgery that Mike so desperately needs.

Michael N. Bibbo Surgery Fund
P.O.Box #364, Kenilworth, NJ 07033
www.thebibbofund.com
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(above, l-r) Robert Porter, Toncia Sosnosky (Chair), Bridgett Firsichbaum, Maria
Cardoso, Amelia Corrigan, Justine Melillo, Don Corrigan and Trudy Neuhauser.

(above) On Friday, May 13th students and teachers from David
Brearley Middle School helped the Kenilworth Beautification
Committee by participating in a 'clean up' activity along the

Boulevard. (standing, l-r) Mrs. Nancy Bechtler, Matthew
Curtin, Anthony Corbisiero, Vincent Seneca, Vincent Scorese,
Ashley Moreno, Jack LaBruno, Marcelo Matos, Mr. Kaplow,

Mrs. Christina Sara. (sitting, l-r) Mrs. Terry Sues, Samantha
Rodrigues, Emma Rodriguez, Jenna Clementi, Nicole Latorre,

Mrs. Lorrae Schau.

The Kenilworth Beautification Committee members planted petunias and marigolds in the planters along the
Boulevard. These flowers were donated by Mr. Phil Kramer, Store Manager of the Garwood Home Depot.

KENILWORTH BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE

(left, l-r) Jenna Clementi, Mr.
Kaplow, Marcelo Matos and
Mrs. Lorrae Schau

THE LATEST TRENDS IN CUTS, HAIR COLOR, EXTENSIONS
CONVENTIONAL AND AIRBRUSH MAKE UP.

Specializing in Weddings

www.cutsandcurlsbyclaudia.com
13 North 20th St. Kenilworth, NJ 908-709-2030

Kathleen Gwaldis
25 Years of Experience

cell: (908) 400-8409

Realtor Associate - Weichert President’s Club
185 Elm Street, Westfield NJ, 07090
Office: (908) 654-6560, x 162

Kenilworth Real Estate Specialist
FREE MARKET ANALYSIS

• Comprehensive Eye Examinations
• Glaucoma Testing and Cataract Evaluations
• Treatment and Management of Ocular Disease
• Contact Lens Examinations
• Variety of Eyewear including Designer Brands
• Variety of Contact lenses
• Eyeglass Repairs

INSURANCES: Please call if you do not see your insurance plan listed.
• Eyemed
• VSP
• Aetna
• Avesis
• Qualcare
• Davis Vision

EYES ON YOUFAMILY EYECARE AND OPTICAL
732-388-3900 • 1535 Irving Street, Rahway, NJ • www.primaryecp.com/eyesonyou

Our Office Hours:
Mon: 10am to 6pm
Tues: 10am to 6pm
Wed: Closed
Thur: 10am to 6pm
Fri: 10am to 6pm
Sat: 9am to 2pm
Sun: Closed
Late appointments are

available by request.

Dr. M. Williams
Optometric Physician

Lic#. 27OA00565300/27OM00062400

• Medicare
• Medicaid
• NVA
• Block Vision
• Superior Vision
• Oxford

• Optum Health Vision (formerly Spectera).
• United Health Care
• Blue Cross Blue Shield of NJ
• Vision Benefits of America
• Empire Blue Cross Blue Shield

and many more.
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The 2010-11 “Pennies for Patients” fundraiser
was just completed. The David Brearley Middle
and High School raised a total of $5,654.00 this
year. In memory of Jeffrey Bubnowski, the
money was donated to the Leukemia and
Lymphoma Society’s School and Youth
Program. Jeffrey Bubnowski is the younger
brother of Brearley’s Assistant Principal Ronald
Bubnowski. Jeffrey died of leukemia in August
of 2010. The Brearley students were extremely
committed to this very worthy cause. Since
2004, David Brearley Middle and High School
has raised $27,710.09 for the Leukemia and
Lymphoma Society’s School and Youth Program
through the “Pennies for Patients” fundraiser.

In the high school, the individual class that
raised the most money this year was Mrs.
Greten’s homeroom class. These first place
winners raised $291.79 and won a pizza party.

In the high school, the individual class that
raised the second greatest amount of money this
year was Ms. Spampinato’s homeroom class.
These second place winners raised $174.70 and
won an ice cream party.

In another very charitable action, these
winning high school homeroom classes have
decided to donate the money for their pizza and
ice cream parties ($70.00 total) to the Michael
N. Bibbo Surgery Fund (.thebibbofund.com).
Michael Bibbo is a junior at David Brearley
High School. He has been diagnosed with
Primary Lymphedema and is in need of major
surgery.

In the middle school, the homeroom class that
raised the most money was Mr. Shapiro’s

homeroom class. These first place winners
raised $356.16 and won a pizza party.

In the middle school, the homeroom class that
raised the second greatest amount of money was
Mrs. Alvarez’s homeroom class. These second
place winners raised $188.84 and won an ice
cream party.

The “Pennies for Patients” committee this
year was chaired by David Brearley High

School senior Amy Roman. Assisting with the
fundraiser were Brearley seniors James Hannon,
Megan Gilligan and Jaclynn Vaughn. The
generosity of the David Brearley Middle and
High School students, faculty, and staff during
this charitable fundraiser is a fine example of
true volunteerism. It is also proof of their
commitment to helping others. Great job, David
Brearley!

DAVID BREARLEY STUDENTS COLLECT THOUSANDS OF PENNIES FOR PATIENTS
Submitted by: Mr. David Novak

(above) David Brearley Assistant Principal Mr. Ronald Bubnowski, Jaclynn Vaughn, Meghan
Gilligan, Amy Lynn Roman, James Hannon, and David Brearley Nurse Mrs. Cynthia Hegna with

the check for the $5654.00 in donations collected by the David Brearley student volunteers.
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Now is the best time to start thinking
about your next BIG MOVE!!!

Call me for a free Market Analysis of your home.

RE/MAX VISION
Michelle David
Broker/Owner

908-208-3775
908-276-MAXX (6299)
mdavid13@comcast.net

Nobody sells more homes
in New Jersey than

michelledavid.com

500 Washington Ave • Kenilworth, NJ 07033

Four career academies are slated for launch in
2012-2013 in the Kenilworth School District.
Each school “within” the larger high school will
serve approximately 15-20 students whose four-
year Brearley High School career will culminate
in an immersive senior year program that will
transition them to a college or university level
program.

The David Brearley Middle School Academy
of Math and Science will engage Sixth to Eighth
Graders in integrated learning experiences that
will provide them initial exposure to engineering
and research careers. The David Brearley High
SchoolSTEM (Science, Technology,
Engineering, and Math) Academy, the Academy
of Sports Management and the Academy of the
Arts will provide Ninth to Twelfth Graders who
have targeted their career interests, small and
immersive learning environments taught by the
district’s own specialists.

Academies will be career focused. Students
will connect the real world to everything that
happens in the classroom. Academy curricula
will emphasize real-world applications
whenever new concepts are introduced and each
program will be crafted to show students how
their studies will lead to a career in their
respective field.

Students will be educated in smaller class
settings as they interact with peers in intimate
learning communities with those who have
similar interests. Each academy will house
approximately 15-20 students, and they will
develop learning partnerships with their teachers

PROVIDING WORLD CLASS CAREER ACADEMIES IN KENILWORTH
Dr. Scott Taylor, Assistant Superintendent

with whom they will work all four years of their
academy experience.

Global awareness will be a theme of all of the
academy programs. Students will use
technology to serve the global community and
will work with researchers, practitioners, and
peers from around the world by using
videoconferencing tools and social media to
develop their early careers in the context of
global demands. Service learning will be a
foundational component of this program.
Students will use electronic tools to help people
around the world, using the skills they acquire
throughout their academy studies.

Field experiences, including mentorships with
professionals, will be one of two senior year
capstones to the four-year academy sequence.
Senior academy students will participate in a
field mentorship and will shadow selected
professionals, working side by side with them
for one semester. Students will be exempt from
“seat time” in certain classes during their senior
year so they may go off-campus to fulfill the
work experience requirement.

A second senior year capstone will have all
students building higher knowledge while
accumulating college credit. Academy students
will be enrolled in college-level classes that
support their career-focus and can lead to a full
semester of higher education credit. Partnerships
will be developed with regional colleges and
universities to provide Brearley Academy
students will additional resources and
opportunities that support their career pursuits in

science, technology, math, and engineering, as
well as sports management and the arts.

One of the keys to the success of the David
Brearley Academies will be having the high
school and local businesses foster relationships
that would have our senior students working in
local offices, shops, and service providers in the
area. I welcome your interest and will gladly
take your calls at 908-276-5936, extension 541.
A promotional Brearley Academy video can also
be viewed by going to the district’s website
www.kenilworthschools.comand clicking the
link under the “District News” headline on the
right side of the page.
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We Accept: CASH

w y [ t
and Personal Checks

C E L E B R AT I N G O U R 6 1 S T Y E A R

JACOBSON’S
DISTRIBUTING COMPANY

An Elizabeth
Tradition

since 1949

725 Rahway Ave - Elizabeth - 908-354-8533
Open Mon. & Thurs. 10 am 'Til 8 pm; Tues., Wed. & Fri. 10 am 'Til 6pm;

Open Saturday 10 am 'Til 5 pm; closed Sunday's

SAVE MORE
WITH ONLY

31/2%
SALES TAX

BIG SAVINGS
IN OUR

BEDDING
DEPARTMENT

APPLIANCES • BEDDING • ELECTRONICS • AUDIO & VISUAL
Not responsible for typographical errors. Bring us your best deal from any authorized dealer and we will gladly beat their offer on any item we carry.

$25 OFF FOR KENILWORTH
RESIDENTS & BUSINESSES

ONE PER CUSTOMER. CAN NOT BE COMBINED WITH ANY OTHER OFFER. MINIMUM PURCHASE OF $299.00.
MUST PRESENT THIS COUPON AT TIME OF PURCHASE. OFFER EXPIRES 7/8/11.

WE CARRY A FULL SELECTION OF GAS GRILLS, REFRIGERATORS, WASHERS,
DRYERS, RANGES, DISHWASHERS, BIG SCREEN TV’S AND BEDDING.

FreeDelivery

The David Brearley High School Student of
the Month for May is a mature, hard-working,
responsible senior. Janine Casale is a Peer
Leader, a member of Bears That Care, and was
voted Homecoming Queen this past fall. Janine
has participated in both soccer and track
throughout her high school career, receiving the
MVP award her junior year for Winter Track and
Soccer. For soccer she also received an
Honorable Mention, 1st Team All Conference.
Outside of school, Janine is active in CYO, is

DAVID BREARLEY MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL
STUDENTS OF THE MONTH

the captain of her soccer club team, and coaches
a team for the Kenilworth Soccer Club.
Congratulations, Janine!

The May Middle School Student of the Month
is Miss Dani Mauro. Dani is described by her
teachers as being a high achieving student, who
always works hard to do her absolute best in
school. In fact, if this diligent student misses a
day of school or has difficulty with the
homework, she has been known to take it upon
herself to go for extra help in the mornings, just
to be sure that she has a clear grasp of what she
needs to accomplish. This incredible work ethic
and commitment to her education, makes her a
top student in all of her classes. Moreover, Dani
is also well known for being a polite student
with a great attitude. This past February, she
was even involved in one of the leading roles of
the Middle School play, Little Red: Life in the
Hood. These commendations are what make
Dani a great choice for David Brearley’s Student
of the Month. Congratulations Dani Mauro, and
keep up the great work!

(above) Janine Casale and Dani Mauro.

PARKS & RECREATION
SUMMER FUN

For more information about the following
programs please contact Pat at

pat@kenilworthrecreation.com, or call
(908)400-2898.

SATURDAY, JUNE 18TH - OUTDOOR MOVIE NIGHT
On the Brearley Football field at 8:30 pm.
Free for all, no registration required.

Tickets are still available for the following:
FRIDAY, JUNE 24TH - LAND OF MAKE BELIEVE TRIP,

$17.00 per person
(provide your own transportation).

THURSDAY, JULY 21ST - MINI GOLF/BBQ
5pm to 7pm- $12.00 per person

THURSDAY, AUGUST 4TH - CRANFORD CANOE/BBQ
4pm to 6pm- $8.00 per person

KENILWORTH RECREATION SUMMER CAMP
There are still spots available for the

Kenilworth Recreation Summer Camp which
will run weekly sessions Monday thru Friday,
9am to 3pm. The cost is $60.00 per week, each
child. There is also a 3 day schedule available
with a reduced rate and after-care and before
care options for an extra fee extending the day
from 8 am to 6:30 pm.
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The Metro Rhythm Chorus is now in the 13th
year of existence and continuing to educate the
community in the fine art of Barbershop Style A

METRO RHYTHM CHORUS INSTALLS MANAGEMENT
TEAM FOR THE COMING FISCAL YEAR.

(above, standing, l-r) new management team, Joann Kornas, Janice Uhlig, Sue Schmehr, Paula
Hoffman, Mary Szczecina, Wilma Errickson, Phyllis Prestamo. (sitting) Lois Terreri, Judy

Douglas and Terry Olson.

Capella singing. Contact can be made at
metrorhythm.com. We are always looking for
new singers and new opportunities to entertain.

Noted food historian and tea specialist Judith
Krall-Russo highlighted the fascinating story of
tea through the Victorian era and its influence on
upper- and working-class women’s social
events, wardrobe, etiquette, business ventures
and health at the Kenilworth Historical Society’s
recent Victorian Tea. The May 14 program,
“Tales of Tea and Victorian Women,” was
presented at the Kenilworth Gospel Chapel and
drew an audience of nearly 100 women of all
ages and backgrounds. Proceeds will benefit the
Nitschke House restoration project

TALES OF TEA AND
VICTORIAN WOMEN
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With the purchase of one of the same size and price.
With Ad. Limit one per person. Max Value $7.99. Exp 07/01/11

With the purchase of one of the same size and price.
With Ad. Limit one per person. Max Value $7.99. Exp 07/01/11

STUCCO • BRICK • CEMENT • STONE
PAINTING • ROOFING • SIDING • ADDITIONS

KITCHEN BATHROOM • PLUMBING
SNOW REMOVAL • DEMOLITION

908-338-0048
www.lamegos.com
Linden, New Jersey

GENERAL CONTRACTORS

BEFORE

AFTER

ALL TYPES OF RENOVATIONS: Interior
& Exterior

Commercial
& Residential

50% OFF
FIRST MONTH

New customers only. Expires 6/8/11.

908-259-1020
750 Boulevard

Kenilworth, NJ 07033

www.accessselfstorage.com

WE CAN HELP YOU GET ORGANIZED

The Kenilworth Public Library is pleased to
announce the schedule for the 2011 season of
“The Bard on the Boulevard,” a series of three
live performances of Shakespeare's plays
presented by members of The Hudson
Shakespeare Company. The season will kick off
with a performance of the much beloved
comedy A Midsummer Night's Dream on June
16, followed by a performance of the history
play Henry V on July 21 and concluding with a
performance of Timon of Athens on August 11.
These performances are free and open to all
members of the general public. All
performances are scheduled to take place under
the stars at the football field of David Brearley
High School which is located at 14th Street and

LIBRARY ANNOUNCES 2011 SEASON FOR “THE BARD ON THE BOULEVARD”
the Boulevard; it is suggested that attendees
bring their own lawn chairs, blankets or other
outdoor seating as sitting in the bleachers for
these performances is not recommended. In the
event of rain, performances will be moved
indoors to the Kenilworth Public Library,
located at 548 Boulevard. All performances are
scheduled to begin at 7:30 PM.

The informal outdoor setting, coupled with
the play's appealing costumes and sense of
whimsical fantasy make this an excellent
opportunity for parents to offer their children
their first exposure to the works of Shakespeare.

The Hudson Shakespeare Company, based in
Jersey City, has been offering live performances
in a variety of settings since 1992. They have

been collaborating with the Kenilworth Public
Library to provide performances of Shakespeare
and the work of other playwrights since 2004.
More information about the Hudson
Shakespeare Company can be found on their
website, www.hudsonshakespeare.org.

Funding for the 2011 season of “The Bard on
the Boulevard” has been made possible in part
by the New Jersey State Council on the Arts,
Department of State, a partner agency of the
National Endowment of the Arts, through a
grant administered by the Union County Office
of Cultural and Heritage Affairs. Additionally,
the Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce has
signed on as a Gold Level sponsor for these
events.
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2500 Route 22 (Center Isle) Union, NJ • (908) 687-2022
Family owned and operated. • Open daily 7 a.m. to midnight.

WE DELIVER!
Breakfast - Lunch - Dinner
8 am - 9 pm Sunday - Thursday
8 am - 10 pm Friday & Saturday

FREE
BREAKFAST
LUNCH OR

DINNER
ENTREE

Purchase any regular
priced menu entree and
two beverages & receive

second entree free.*
*Of equal or lesser value. Up to $8 Value.

Dine-In only. Not valid on Father's Day.
Not valid with any other offers,

discounts or coupons.
One coupon per table per visit.

Valid thru 6/30/11
at Union location only.

FRANK’S
PITSTOP
515 Springfield Road
Kenilworth NJ 07033
(Next to Blackbrook park.)

SERVING BREAKFAST:
• Taylor, Egg and Cheese
• Bacon, Egg and cheese

AND LUNCH:
• Fat Sandwiches
• Cheesesteaks
• Panini’s
• Italian Hotdogs,
• Italian Sausage

ITALIAN ICE

Open Late:
Thursday,

Friday & Saturday

AMERICAN FOOD
W/ A TWIST OF

ITALIAN!!!
AT A GREAT PRICE.

908-591-8885

Doo-wop:

June 18th B.Y.O.B

Authentic Southern Italian Restaurant

Live Entertainment
Fridays and Saturdays

Daily lunch & dinner specials
Inhouse parties and off premise catering available

908-272-2180
24 N 20th Street Kenilworth N.J. 07033

www.bellanapolibrickoven.com

908-245-6262
Monday – Saturday:
11 am – 10 pm
Sunday: 4 pm - 9 pm

FREE DELIVERY

290 Michigan Avenue
Kenilworth, NJ 07033

330 Monroe Ave. Kenilworth, NJ 07033
908-276-9002

Open 7 days a week for Breakfast and Lunch.
Eat In / Take Out

Delivery, Catering & Party Room available
www.mikesplacenj.com

FREE COFFEE on Sundays when you dine in.

10% OFF
ANY

ORDER
With coupon. can not be

combined with other offer.
Expires 7.1.11

BUY ONE
SANDWICH
RECEIVE

SECOND AT
1/2 PRICE

Second sandwich of equal or
lessor value. With coupon. can

not be combined with other
offer. Expires 7.1.11

GRAND OPEINING ON THE BOULEVARD

(left) Kenilworth
Mayor Kathi
Fiamingo had the
honor of cutting the
ribbon in a
ceremonty marking
the grand opening of
Jimmy Buffs located
on Kenilworth
Boulevard.

If you like this newspaper,
please thank an advertiser!
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WANTED:
ALL CARS & TRUCKS: JUNK OR NOT

732-381-2646
Night Towing 732-496-1633

1 Dudley Ct. & Rt. 1 South, Avenel, NJ
Across from Sansone Auto Mall.

Junk Tow Away

Fast Pick Up

24 HR Service

Late Model Foreign &
American New & Used
Auto & Truck Parts:
• Motors • Transmission
• Auto Glass • Computers
• Tail Lights • Doors
• Fenders • AC Compressors

$4 FOR A 30 DAY SUPPLY
$10 FOR A 90 DAY SUPPLY

With this coupon. Can not be combined with any other offer. Restrictions apply.

Under New Management

MORABITO
PHARMACY

Phone: (908) 709-1414
Fax: (908) 709-1543

We carry surgical supplies, greeting
cards, toys, gifts, health and beauty aids.

We accept all insurance.
We match Wall Mart prescription prices.

21 N 20th Street
Kenilworth, NJ 07033

PRO WRESTLING AT THE VFW
The Kenilworth Veterans Center hosted National

Wresting Superstars on a May 5, 2011. Honky-Tonk Man
was a headliner joined by a full slate of high flying action.

The VFW has been a perennial host of the event which
sees support from local businesses and a fun filled
evening for all who attend of all ages.

Check the NWS website at www.nwswrestling.com to
find out when and where the next event will be.

See more photos at Kenilworthbusinesslife.com



SUMMER FAMILY FUN LEAGUE
Short 8 Week Program starts

Monday July 11 @ 7 pm.

Every bowler gets
a t-Shirt on

the 8th week.

Only $7 per person per week.

Call now to sign up!

GARWOOD
LANES

346 North Avenue
Garwood, NJ 07027

908-276-2040
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You know that summer has arrived in Roselle
Park when the Church of the Assumption holds
its annual St. Anthony’s Italian Family Feast.
This year it will be four days of faith, fun, family
and friends, packed full of delicious homemade
cooking, an Italian style Café, food venders,
non-stop entertainment, music, amusements,
and games. The events, located on the Church
grounds at 113 Chiego Place, will begin on
Thursday, June 9 and run through Sunday, June
12. Hours: Thurs 6-10 pm, Fri 6-11 pm, Sat 4-11
pm, Sun 2-10 pm.

However, this will not just be a four day
carnival. The new pastor of the Church of the
Assumption, Fr. James Spera, has planned a
faith oriented celebration that includes a
procession through the streets with the statue of
St. Anthony. The 100 year old statue of St.
Anthony, recently refurbished after languishing
in storage since the current church was built,
was part of the parish when it was founded in
1907. There will be a street procession honoring
St. Anthony after the Noon Mass on June 12th
and accompanied with music by the Tony Neglia
Band.

This festival is close to Fr. Spera’s heart, who
holds a devotion to the saint and a fascination
with his life. St. Anthony was famous for his
preaching and is a Doctor of the Church. Fr.
Spera remarks “St. Anthony is the Lost and
Found department of heaven.” On Friday June 3,
2011 at 4:15 pm, you can discover more about
this fascinating saint, when Fr. Spera is
interviewed live on WFJS Catholic radio. In
addition to enlightening the listening audience
on the history of and traditions associated with
St. Anthony, Fr. Spera will speak about the Feast
and the St. Anthony procession. Tune your radio
to WFJS 1260 AM, WFJS 89.3 FM or stream
online at www.domestichurchmedia.org

Church of the Assumption holds this annual
Italian feast because originally it was designated
as an Italian parish. A century ago, when the
parish was founded, a parish could petition the
archdiocese for permission to redefine itself
under a designation that served a specific ethnic
community. Eleven years ago the parish
searched for a fundraising event that would
attract a diverse ethnic demographic. What is
there not to love about Italian food?

ST. ANTHONY’S ITALIAN FAMILY FEAST
IN NEIGHBORING ROSELLE PARK

Experience Church of the Assumption’s St. Anthony’s Italian Family Feast
Bigger and Grander than Last Year! June 9 – 12, 2011
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Located at 548 Boulevard. Library website is .www.kenilworthlibrary.org.

Registration for programs may be done in person at the library or by calling 908 276-2451.
The library’s regular schedule of operation: Mon, Tues and Thurs: 10:00 AM to 9:00 PM,

Wed: 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM, Fri: 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Sat: 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM

The Kenilworth Public Library is celebrating
the 75th anniversary of its current building at
548 Boulevard. To that end, Bjorn is wearing
his commemorative tee shirt while “boning” up
on how to “unleash” the potential of his human,
Kenilworth councilman Scott Klinder. A limited
number of 75th anniversary tee shirts in
children's sizes are still available for sale at the
circulation desk at $10 apiece.

The book discussion group of the Kenilworth
Public Library will meet at 7:15 PM on Tuesday,
June 14, to discuss The Book of Essential
Ingredients, by Erica Bauermeister. The novel's
title refers to a series of monthly cooking classes
run by Lillian, the proprietor of a first class
restaurant. Each of the book’s chapters focuses
on the life of a different member of the class: a
young mother, a long married husband and wife,
a kitchen designer, a young widower, a misfit
teenager, a software engineer, and a woman who
is moving into the middle stages of dementia.
According to the author, this book is about
taking “ ‘unimportant’ bits of life and making
them beautiful.”

Participation in the book discussion group is
free and open to all adult members of the general
public, including people who reside in
communities other than Kenilworth. Previous
experience with a book discussion group is not
required and new members are always welcome.
Copies of the book will be available for check
out at the circulation desk and residents of other
communities should inquire regarding ways
they might be eligible for borrowing privileges
at the Kenilworth Public Library. Because space
is limited, preregistration is requested

"One World Many Stories" 2011
summer reading tee shirts in
children's and some adult sizes will
be available for sale, beginning June
13, at $5.00 per shirt.

(right, l-r)
Sisters, Maeve, Lilly & Emma

Kessler of Kenilworth model
the 2011 Summer Reading

Club t-shirts.

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP LOOKS
AT ERICA BAUERMEISTER’S

THE BOOK OF ESSENTIAL
INGREDIENTS

BJORN MODELS LIBRARY’S
COMMEMORATIVE TEE FOR SALE

SUMMER READING
TEES ON SALE

Registration for the Kenilworth Public
Library's summer reading clubs begins June 13
for children and teens between the ages of 2 and
18. Centering on the theme "One World Many
Stories," the library will offer stories, crafts and
special events centered on this theme. The
culmination of the summer reading program will
be a 75th Anniversary LibraryFest Celebration,
to be held on Wednesday, August 3rd, between
the hours of 5:00 and 8:00 PM. Participants will
view the amazing juggling of David Smith,
watch balloon artists create a special balloon
sculpture just for them, enjoy the sleight of hand
of magician Mark Zacharia, and receive a
special surprise gift from the library. Children
and adults are welcome to stop by anytime
during the three hour event No registration is
required.

Although the official start of the summer
reading program is June 27, families are
encouraged to take advantage of early
registration by stopping by the library,
beginning June 13, to register their children for
their age specific reading club: Mommy, Daddy
& Me for ages 2-5, I Can Read for ages 6-8,
Club Readsalot for ages 9-12, and the Teen
Reading Club for ages 13-18. Registration will
also be open for the library's regular weekly
schedule of activities which includes for the first
time a twenty minute Tuesday morning Lap Sit
program of songs stories and other activities for
ages newborn - 23 months with their caregivers,
Wednesday morning Toddler Time for 2 year
olds and Thursday morning story time for
children ages 3 and up. In addition, on Tuesday
mornings at 11:30, the library will also offer

educationally themed bingo games for which no
registration is required. All children between
the ages of 2 and 12 who are registered for the
summer reading program will also receive an
official summer reading bag that includes a
calendar of events, program fliers, and other
items to help children get the most out of their
summer library experience. Children and teens
who either listen to or read a designated number
of books during the six week program will
receive a free age appropriate paperback book as
their prize.

A full schedule of special programs to be held
at the library at 7:00 PM on Wednesday
evenings and for which preregistration is
required includes the following:
FRIDAY FUNTASTIC CRAFTS

for ages 4 and up - July 8, 15, 22 & 29
"WIZARDS: THE RACE AROUND THE WORLD",

by "Scienceteller" Andrew Picarillo - June 29
ONE WORLD, MANY SONGS - July 6
BIRDS FROM AROUND THE WORLD - July 13
THE MAGIC OF SCIENCE - July 20
MAMMALS FROM AROUND THE WORLD - June 27
**A CELEBRATION OF AFRICA - Aug. 10

**This a bonus special event, taking place
one week after reading club has concluded.

Registration for these programs is open only
to children ages 4 - 12 who are registered in one
of the library's age specific reading clubs;
Kenilworth residents may register for these
programs one week prior to the event with
registration opening to children from other
communities two days prior to the event, space
permitting.

REGISTRATION FOR "ONE WORLD MANY STORIES"
SUMMER READING PROGRAMS BEGINS JUNE 13
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When A Wound
Won’t Heal.

New hope for your non-healing wound.
Has a wound kept your life at a standstill?

At the Wound Care Center, our medical experts provide you
with individualized treatment plans that include the most
advanced wound care therapies available today. And our
specialized approach offers treatments that radically speed
the healing process.

Start living again. Ask your physician or call us.
We’ll treat you well.

732.453.2915
www.RWJUHR.com

865 Stone Street • Rahway, NJ 07065
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FREE LOCAL DELIVERY
ANYWHERE IN UNION COUNTY - 7 DAYS A WEEK

WITH ORDER OF 3 YARDS OR MORE

LAWN MATERIAL
- Grass Seed
- Lawn Edging
- Sod
- Penn Mulch
- Hay
- Week Block

MASONRY
- 8” Block
- 12” Block
- Wire Mesh
- Portland Cement
- Mortar

PIPE
- Drainage Pipe

CURB
- Belgium Block

TOOLS
- Rakes
- Shovels
- Picks

JUMBO
BALE OF
SALT HAY
$12.95

PER BALE

BRICK PAVERS

PEAT MOSS

1375 South Ave.
Plainfield, NJ 07062
908-756-3222

528 N. Michigan Ave.
Kenilworth, NJ 07033

908-688-8333

Triple Ground Mulch
$23 per yard

Black Dyed Mulch
$28 per yard

3/4” Barn Red
$60 per yard

Q.P.
$33 per yard

Cedar Mulch
$42 per yard

Red Dyed Mulch
$28 per yard

1” – 3” Riverbed
$55 per yard

3/4” clean Stone
$37 per yard

Brown Dyed Mulch
$28 per yard

Black Topsoil
$30 per yard

2” – 4” Pearl Pebble
$76 per yard

Stone Dust
$33 per yard

Playground Mulch
$30 per yard

Jersey Brown Soil
$30 per yard

3/4” Artic White
$84 per yard

Mason Sand
$35 per yard

Pink Carnation
$91 per yard

3/4” Riverbed
$53 per yard

3/4” Pearl Pebble
$75 per yard

3/8 Barn Red
$60 per yard

TWO
CONVENIENT
LOCATIONS

MULCH • TOPSOIL • STONE

w y
[ t

STORE
HOURS
Mon - Sat:
7:30am - 5:00pm
Sun:
8:30am - 3:00pm


